

OFFICE OF EDUCATIONAL RESOURCES & RESEARCH. THE UNIVERSITY OF MICHIGAN MEDICAL CENTER

September 23, 1980

Carole Colter
President
Michigan Health Sciences Libraries Association
Midland Hospital Center Library
4005 Orchard Drive
Midland, Michigan 48640

Dear Carole:

I would like to thank MHSLA for the opportunity of serving, since July 1979, on the Education Committee. During the past year the Committee has focused on identifying the needs and backgrounds of members of MHSLA in order to document the composition of the group and point out directions for educational programs.

Additional goals have been specified by the Committee-goals which the Committee may still wish to pursue in the months ahead. Although my interest in the development of educational programs has not declined, I must resign my position as Chairperson of the Educational Committee. I regret that I have not, during the past few months, been able to devote the time and effort which the Committee deserves. The immediate direction of my position at our new Learning Resource Center at the University will further prevent me from devoting the necessary time and guidance which must be provided.

I would like to express my gratitude to the Committee for their work on our needs assessment survey. I sincerely hope that my resignation one year before my term of office was due to expire will not suspend the work of the Committee. I have enjoyed my participation with the MHSLA through this activity. Thank you.

Sincerely yours,

Karen S. Metz Chairperson

Education Committee

MHSLA

enclosure

cc: Education Committee Members

ksm: jld